
August 10, 2022 

The Shibuya Ikueikai Foundation 

 

Subsidy to the Holocaust Education Center 
 

On August 7, the Foundation presented a subsidy of one million yen to the 

Holocaust Education Center (Fukuyama City, Hiroshima Prefecture) in support 

of its activities to eliminate discrimination and prejudice and convey peace for its 

peace education activities for children who will lead the future. 

Administrative Director Shigehiro Komaru, who is also Honorary Consul 

General of the Republic of Lithuania in Fukuyama, escorted Dr. Aurelijus Zykas, 

Ambassador Extraordinary and Plenipotentiary of the Republic of Lithuania to 

Japan, and Mr. Toyoei Shigeeda, former Ambassador of the Embassy of Japan 

in Lithuania (both attended the Peace Memorial Ceremony on August 6) to the 

Holocaust Education Center and invited them to the ceremony where the 

subsidy was presented to Mr. Makoto Otsuka, Director General of the Holocaust 

Education Center. 

We continue our efforts to nurture youth, promote education and culture, 

support peace education activities, and develop local communities. 

 

Holocaust Education Center 

URL: http://www.hecjpn.org 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

(From left to right: Managing and Administrative Director Teruko Komaru, 

Administrative Director Shigehiro Komaru of the Foundation, Dr. Aurelijus 

Zykas, Ambassador Extraordinary and Plenipotentiary of the Republic of 

Lithuania to Japan, Mr. Makoto Otsuka, Director General of the Holocaust 

Education Center, Mr. Toyoei Shigeeda, former Ambassador of the 

Embassy of Japan in Lithuania, and Mr. Akio Yoshida, Director of the 

Holocaust Education Center) 


